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Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Last week saw the JD pupils tackling the Cavepod.  We were very impressed to see how well everyone threw 
themselves into the challenge, and it is this kind of challenge that helps children explore and develop their inner grit 
and determination.  Physically it was a fascinating challenge that allowed pupils who don’t always excel in sports, to 
be exceptional in the cave crawling.  Most pupils really enjoyed it - well done all. 
 
Non-Uniform Day - Friday 22 March  
 
Pupils are welcome to pay £2 to the main School Charities in order to come to School in ‘non-uniform’ on Friday.  
Please can JD2 pupils be aware that on Friday we will be using clay for modelling, hence may wish to choose clothing 
accordingly.   
 
Unfortunately, the Hockey tournament scheduled for Years 3 and 4 on 21 March will not be taking place, it will be a 
normal School day. 

 
Packed Lunch Needed - Tuesday 26 March 
 
Packed lunch will be needed on 26 March due to the timing of the Cathedral Service. 
 
JD EGGS FACTOR - Wednesday 27 March 
 
We would like each child to use a normal hen’s egg (can be hard boiled, blown or fresh) and to draw/paint/stick on 
details to make the egg look like a famous person.  Your child should then make a name label with the famous 
character’s name and their own name on.  It’s all for fun as part of our Easter celebrations. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Mr D Ludford 
Head of Junior Department  
 



On Friday 15th of 
March, JD2 went  
on a hiking trip 
from   Market 
Deeping to Glinton. 

When  JD2 arrived, 
the teachers ensured 
that they had the  
essential  items they 
needed like: a plastic 
bag, sturdy footwear 
and their water    
bottle and lunch.  

They arrived in  
Market Deeping and 
set off through the 
fields, they soon 
were glad they had 
sturdy footwear, as 
some people were 
slipping into the 
squelchy mud. As 
they went along, 
they saw: deer foot 
prints, horse 
tracks, a flying 
heron, badger 
holes and a mother 

swan being very 
protective of her 
young. 

 

They had lots of fun, 
they collected sticks 
and stopped for a 
break at a park in 
Maxey, they  
stopped at the      
tunnels  and 
everyone got out 
their moon balls or 
just bouncy balls,  
and then they  had 
their lunch at  Nine 
Bridges.  

It was fun to get 
muddy and we all 
had a great time, it 
was a wonderful 

JD2 GET MUDDY! 

JD go caving! 

On Wednesday the 
13th of March, the 
whole  of JD got to 
experience what it’s  
like to go caving. 

A cave pod was 
parked on the yard 
and throughout the 

day groups of       
approximately  10 
pupils took turns 
experiencing the 
twists and turns and 
darkness of the cave 
pod.  It was quite a 
tight squeeze in 

places but everyone 
managed to crawl 
through it at least 
once. 

Sasha from JD1 
said, “ It was quite 
narrow and dark 
when you didn't 
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have a torch, it was 
fun with  torches but 
quite scary without 
them!” 

MERIT WINNERS  

Yr3   Natalie  

Yr4   Luis  

Yr5   Angel 

Yr6   Emily  
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